Newsletter to Barossa Infrastructure Customers

SA Water Supply

From Tuesday 30 April, SA Water have advised the supply will be changed over to the chlorinated supply from Stockwell. Customers with Dams containing fish, could find the chlorine may cause fish deaths.

Service Disruption

SA Water has advised, the BIL Service will be disconnected on 2 successive Sundays, from 7pm until approximately 7 pm on Monday.

The dates are Sun 5 - Mon 6 May and Sunday 12 - Monday 13 May 2013.

Please shut off your service so long delays can be avoided while refilling the main.

Further Additional Water

The recent meter reading indicated a number of customers had excess water. This should not occur and customers are encouraged to obtain additional water so this does not occur. Advised additional water is available for use before 30 September 2013. Please complete the enclosed form and post, email or fax it to the BIL office.

Further Additional Water

For customers information, we have included information on the flow meters.

'Operation Infill' Further Permanent Water – The current drought indicates this is an important part of BIL's future

A considerable amount of the 1 Gigalitre of water has now been committed. If you are interested in *Further Permanent Water*, full information and registration of interest forms are available on the BIL web site. It is expected that a final decision on whether to proceed will be made this year.

Contact Information

If you have not recently done so, would you please update your contact information, in particular your email address and email, fax or post it to the BIL office.

Contact for BIL Operations

Makan L.

Email <u>paulshanks@barossainfrastructure.com.au</u> Phone IMS (Steve) 0418 845 738 Fax 08 8563 1266 Phone Paul Shanks 0407 901 651

Paul Shanks General Manager